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August 23, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance to sell heat energy generated by wastewater conveyed through King County pipelines. “District energy” systems produce energy at a central plant which is piped underground to individual buildings for heating, domestic hot water heating, and air conditioning. As a result, individual buildings served by a district energy system do not need their own boilers, furnaces, chillers, or air conditioners. The district energy system performs these functions, providing valuable public benefits including improved energy efficiency and enhanced environmental protection. The extraction of heat energy from wastewater reduces energy dependence on fossil fuels and is consistent with the County’s mission of recovering resources from wastewater. The area to be served by the district energy demonstration project will provide opportunities for jobs, affordable housing, commerce, recreation, and industry all within an urban Seattle neighborhood.
The proposed agreement includes a royalty rate to King County when the commercial operations milestone is reached, and shared benefit for any Renewable Energy Tax Credits (RECs) that may become available in the future. The agreement furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by promoting a growing and diverse King County economy and sustainable communities.
Currently, the county has limited ability to test district energy heat technologies from wastewater except through a demonstration or pilot project. A connection to the County’s wastewater pipeline, and the area served by the heat energy extracted from the pipeline, will serve as a district energy demonstration or pilot project to test the feasibility, efficiency, and cost-effectiveness of this emerging technology. Although a market for heat energy recovery does not currently exist, it is anticipated that markets and monetary value will develop in the long-term from which the County could benefit. The negotiated agreement for the demonstration project will give the County access to all of the District Energy Provider’s technical data and will provide the County an opportunity to test the technical feasibility and commercial viability of heat recovery from wastewater. The demonstration project will be at no cost to the County and any risk of the project will be borne by the District Energy Provider.
The proposed ordinance finds unique circumstances exist, which make the negotiated direct sale of heat energy generated through the conveyance of sewage in the best interest of the public and authorizes an agreement for the sale of heat energy with the Freehold Group, LLC as part of a district energy demonstration project. The Freehold Group has a development located near a conveyance line in the Interbay neighborhood of Seattle and wishes to test the technologies for commercial viability. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236.
I urge you to support this proposed ordinance, which will benefit wastewater ratepayers and provide useful information on the effectiveness of heat energy transfer technologies.Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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